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President’s Message 
October26, 2022 
 
Things to keep in mind: 
 
1.Sweats for Vets, we can all 
help out with this worthy cause.

  
2.Veterans Parade, November 5th . 
 
3.Nominations of club officers and voting, 
November 14th. 

 
Our club does not push membership in the Model A 
Ford Club of America (MAFCA), but I would like 
you to consider it. Membership includes a 
subscription to The Restorer magazine, and you 
can place free classified ads (the last 2 Model A’s 
we bought were from these ads). MAFCA also 
helps give the club a national voice.  
 
Sincerely, Roger Green,  
President, Volcano A’s  

Committee Chairs 
 
Community Service: Joyce Swartz 
NW Regional Rep: Roger Green 
Public Relations: Dian Lane 
Refreshments Coordinator: Nancy 
Wooldridge  
Sunshine: Carma Huset 
Tour Director: Gary Swartz 
 

 Refreshment Committee 

Volunteer members provide refreshments 
at the monthly meetings. 

Nov: Don Olson & Dian Lane 
Dec: Christmas Party & Gift Auction 

 

Upcoming Club Events 

Nov 5 – Ft Vancouver Veteran’s Day Parade & 
Lunch 

Nov 14 – Volcano A’s Meeting & Club Officer 
Voting 

Dec 11 – Volcano A’s  Sunday Christmas 
Potluck Dinner and Gift Auction 

November Celebrations 

 

November 6th  

Daylight Saving Time Ends 

 

Celebrate these November 
Anniversaries 

 
 

Roger & Kathy Green 11 
Todd & Sandy Miller 13 

Celebrate these November 
Birthdays 

 
 
Sandra Pargman  4 
Joyce Swartz  6 
Leonard Willey  7 
Paula Boehm   11 
Jens Nielsen   12 
Don La Barre  19 
Deon Schroeder  30 
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2022 Board of Directors 
 
President: 
Roger Green - 503-602-2668 
Roger_o_green@yahoo.com 
 
Vice President: 
Gary Swartz - 360-666-0637 
Garyswartz4@msn.com 
 
Treasurer: 
Leonard Willey - 661-609-1988 
lindawilley@mac.com 
 
Secretary: 
Sherry Rusunen - 360-828-5317 
rrusunen@comcast.net 
 
Member at Large: 
Austin Alling - 360-901-5998 
Austin.Alling@iclould.com 
 
Past President: 
Jerry Lane - 360-600-3158 
northforkmuseum@gmail.com  
 
Editor/Webmaster: 
Bob Rusunen - 360-828-5317 
rrusunen@comcast.net 
 

Ft Vancouver Veterans Day 
Parade will be on Saturday 

November 5th, 2022 
 

 

Note: Periodically some materials printed in our 
newsletter may have been borrowed from other 
club newsletters. We thank other clubs for sharing 
their newsletters with the Volcano A’s. Also, when 
sources are known they will be included 

2023 Club Calendars 

Any member wanting to get a 2023 Club Calendar 
let me know before or at the November Club 
Meeting. Please provide your name and quantity. 
Email me at rrusunen@comcast.net. If you are not 
on the list of names below, then you have not been 
counted. 
 
Name   Quantity 
Binder       1 
Blick       1 
Earnest      1 
Green       5 
Huset       2 
Kelly       1 
Lane       1 
Mattingley      2 
Olson       3 
Rusunen      1 
Swartz       1 
Tarr       1 
Willey       3 
 

 

    Reprint from: The Skyliner Feb 2021 

mailto:rrusunen@comcast.net
mailto:rrusunen@comcast.net
mailto:rrusunen@comcast.net
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Volcano A’s General Membership 
Meeting Minutes 

MONDAY October 10, 2022 
 

CALL TO ORDER:  Roger Green called the meeting to 
order at 7:00 pm.  
 
TREASURER:  Leonard Willey gave the financial report. 
 
EDITOR/WEBMASTER:  Bob Rusunen stated he is 
resigning his appointed position of Editor, which he has 
held for 11 years. Anyone interested in the position 
please let Roger know. Bob also asked anyone interested 
in a club calendar for next year to please let him know 
by next meeting.  
  
COMMUNITY SERVICE:  Joyce Swartz reported we 
collected 76#’s of food for Sept. giving us a total of 955 
#’s for the year!!  She reminded everyone that we also 
collect money for the Food Bank. 
 
LAVA LADIES: Marylan Kelly announced that a Babies 
In Need gathering has been planned for Sat. Oct. 29th at 
11:30 at the Museum. There will be pizza and bunco 
and, of course, lots of baby items to ooh and ahh over!! 
Also bring Sweats for Vets!!   Everyone come and have 
fun!!  Nancy Wooldridge announced all refreshment 
times are filled for the year. Two sign-up sheets are 
being passed around for next year and also for 
Christmas party dinner.   
 
SUNSHINE:  Carma reported that she attended the 
memorial service for past member Leroy Helyer’s 
memorial. 
 
ELECTIONS:  Elections committee Jerry Lane and John 
Earnest announced elections for officers will be held at 
the Nov 14th meeting. Nominations thus far are  Pres:  
Roger Green, VP: Gary Swartz, Treasurer: Leonard 
Willey, Sec: Jan Jones, Karen Huset, Linda Freimuth, 
Member-at-Large: Austin Alling and Eric Huset. No 
further nominations were made from the floor. 
Additional nominations can be made at the Nov. meeting 
followed with elections. Results will be announced at the 
Dec. meeting. 
 
TOURS: Gary Swartz and Roger Green stated that the 
Spokane Hub was fun and successful. Roger won a raffle 
prize!!  Oct. 22 will be a tour of “Waterfalls”. Meet at Fred 
Meyers on Chkalov at 9:30.  Nov. ‘s tour is the Veteran’s 
Parade on Nov.5th. Meet at the Bader Wine shop parking 
lot on Grand at 9. Dec. is our Christmas dinner, but a 
trip to the PIR Christmas lights is a possibility for a tour 
as well. Details at our next meeting. Another HUB tour is 
being considered by the Vancouver BC/Victoria BC 
clubs for next year. More details to follow. 
 
MODEL A NEWS:  Albany Oregon is having their Swap 
Meeting on Sat. Nov. 19th. It was announced that we will 
vote for:  Mr. and Mrs. Model A,  Hard Luck Award, and 
Member of the Year at next meeting with results 
announced at Dec. meeting. 

 
ANNOUNCEMENT:  The Christmas meeting/potluck 
will be held on Sunday Dec. 11 at the museum. 
Arrive between 3 & 4. 
 
REFRESHMENTS:  Following the meeting refreshments 
were served by Marylan Kelly and Sandra Guyot. 
 
RAFFLE:  Leonard Willey won $38.00, and the club 
received $38.00. 
 
ADJOURNED: Meeting was adjourned by Roger Green 
 
Submitted by Sherry Rusunen 

 
Lava Ladies 

 
SWEATS FOR VETS will conclude on 14 November 
2022 at our monthly meeting. The sweats (size XL +, 
tops and bottoms) will be taken to our Vancouver VA 
Hospital the next day and donated in the name of 
"Volcano A's" by the Lava Ladies, so it's hoped all our 
members will contribute. If you need your sweats picked 
up, just ring 360 448 7620. Thanks for remembering our 
veterans! 
 

 
MAFCA Information 

 
The Model A Ford Club of America, Inc. (MAFCA) 
is a California non-profit corporation and a 
national historical society dedicated to the 
restoration and preservation of Model A Ford 
vehicles as manufactured from 1928 through 
1931. MAFCA’s members are dedicated to the 
restoration, preservation, and enjoyment of Ford 
vehicles of that era. MAFCA is the largest club in 
the world dedicated to one make of automobile. 
Volcano A members are urged to join the Model A 
Ford Club of America, Inc. Visit the MAFCA 
website for a membership application. Dues are 
$50 yearly and include a subscription to The 
Restorer. 
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November 8th is Election Day 
 

REMEMBER TO VOTE 
YOUR VOTE COUNTS 

 
 

 

 
 

Just a reminder, 2023 Club 
Membership Dues are due no 
later than at the end of 
December or at the Club 

Meeting. If dues are not paid by then the 
member will not be included in the printed annual 
roster. Please make payment on or before the 
December meeting or send your check for  

Volcano A’s, 
PO Box 2513, 

Battle Ground, WA 98604 
 

 

ROSTER CHANGES 
When paying your annual dues for 

2023, please let us know if you have 
any changes to your membership 

information: new phone #, address, 
email, new car, sold an old one. 
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Voting for Club Officers 
 

The Club membership will be voting for 2023 
Officers:  President, Vice President, Treasurer, 

Secretary and Member at Large at the 
November meeting. 

 

Oh yes, the Club Newsletter Editor is resigning 
his appointed position effective December 2022 

after 11 years of service. 
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Ad’s from the Model A ERA 
 

Reprint from: Sullivan Trail A’s News – November 2021 
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P r e s i d e n t ' s  P a g e  
October 2022 

The Chapters of MAFCA are where the Rubber Meets the Road. These club 
meetings are where friendships are begun. It has been fun to visit many 
meetings this year. I have enjoyed seeing clubs conduct their business, 
present programs, hold raffles for Model A items, and enjoy refreshments. 
The bottom-line regarding club meetings it to make them a fun activity that 
your members want to attend. One club provided name tags so when 
someone new attended, they were self-introduced. It has been rewarding to 
watch MAFCA Grow this year. 

 
By now, you should have received your MAFCA membership renewal form, the election information 
and an offering of new products that are available for your holiday shopping. I urge you to renew 
your membership now. This will allow you to continue receiving our Award-Winning Restorer 
Magazine along with the many benefits of membership. Another important duty we all have is to 
elect our new Board of Directors for 2023. Please read the bios of each of the candidates and select 
the five who you feel will best represent you and cast your vote. Just put your ballots in the 
envelope with your renewal and send them to the MAFCA office. There is still plenty of time to get 
your new Christmas Cards, books, hats, and other gifts for friends and club members. Please cast 
your vote as soon as you receive the ballots and renew your membership promptly. By sending in 
your ballots and renewal form, you will help our office staff to get the membership renewal process 
done efficiently. 
 
September has been a wonderful month for the Club and me. I have had the opportunity to meet 
many of you at local club meetings, Car Shows and Model A Days at the Model A Foundation 
Museum. It was truly an honor to represent Past President and Life Member, Merle Smith as he was 
inducted into the Model A Hall of Fame. These events take lots of work and I would like to say thank 
you to those who host events. Many of you are preparing to attend the Hershey Fall Meet. We will 
have our usual tent there with seminars, sale items and fun. Please stop by to say hello, see our 
display, and meet Sandra, our business manager and some of our board members. 
 
As always, I am happy to help you. Please feel free to send me an email. 
 
Happy Motoring, Jay McCord 

mailto:president@mafca.com
https://www.mafca.com/people/McCordJay2022.jpg
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MAFFI Newsletter Minute-September-October, 2022 
 

As you will have read in the MARC Model A News and the MAFCA Restorer magazines by now the 
Model A Museum celebrated its 10th anniversary at Model A Days on September 16-17 on the 
Gilmore campus near Hickory Corners, MI. Those same magazines will have published the MAFFI 
Hall of Fame (HOF) inductees for the 2022 year. You, however, will probably not read any of the 
inductee’s acceptance speeches. 
Howard Minner’s became the first person to make his HOF acceptance speech live at the MAFFI 
Annual Membership Meeting, using “ZOOM” and seen on a big screen television. Below are excerpts 
from his remarks that history buffs of the Model A hobby will find interesting: 
 “Two milestone events stand out and I’ll make them very brief. Once MAFFI decided to establish a 
museum, two issues became an immediate focus.  
‘The first was the obvious question of where the museum would be located. I ended up spending 
time with other Board members, personally visiting a number of possible sites.  Among them the 
AACA Museum in Hershey, the Henry Ford Museum in Dearborn, the Petersen in California, the 
Gilmore, of course here in Michigan and the Early V-8 Museum outside of Auburn, Indiana. The 
latter had been a prime consideration. But MAFFI Board members subsequently visited the Gilmore 
and agreed this is where we wanted to be. 
‘Thereafter, the question arose, what should our museum look like. I, along with Loukie Smith and 
Stan Johnson, came together and brought along pictures of various Ford dealerships from the 
Model A Ford era. By chance, I brought along a May 1929 article from a magazine called Ford 
Dealer and Service Seal. This was a private magazine for dealers and edited by Mary Bronstein. 
(Page 40) showed a front face view of a suggested medium size Ford dealership building. That 
drawing eventually won the day, and that is what you now see as the facade of our MAFFI Museum 
here at the Gilmore.” 
You now know, “the rest of the story.” 
 
Mike DuBreuil, MAFFI 
clubcontact@maffi.org 

 

 
 Reprint from: The Script “A” News – November 2021 

 

mailto:clubcontact@maffi.org
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Model A Era Fall Fashion 

 
Reprint from: The Script “A” News – November 2021 
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  Reprint from: The Script “A” News – November 2021 
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Tech Notes 
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    Reprint from: The Script “A” News – November 2021 
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Reprint from: Script A News Feb 2021 
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Busy Street Scene Image in Downtown Portland, Oregon 

 

Today’s circa 1940 street scene image was taken at the intersection of SW Morrison St. and 
SW 4th Ave on a rainy day in Portland, Oregon. 

There is plenty of traffic on Morrison St and quite a few pedestrians on the sidewalks. The 
neon sign over the street at the top of the photo advertises the “Capital” Theater is visible 
on the right. The Fred Meyer Drug Store clock on the left-hand corner reads noontime. 

Source: The Old Motor.com 
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Support Our 2022 Club Suppliers 

    

 

     

To place an “Ad” send your information to rrusunen@comcast.net, or call Bob Rusunen at 360-828-5317 
 

mailto:rrusunen@comcast.net


November 2022                                     Volcano View – Vol. 11, Issue 11 Page 18 
 

 



November 2022                                     Volcano View – Vol. 11, Issue 11 Page 19 
 

 

 

 

 

Articles and contributions are encouraged and may be used as space permits. The deadline for all articles is the 20th of the  month. The 
Volcano View is a monthly publication of the Volcano A’s Chapter - MAFCA E-mail all proposed articles to: rrusunen@comcast.net. 
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